
RUSTINGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

 

MINUTES:  of the Monthly Meeting held on 27 March 2023 

 

PRESENT:  Councillors Mrs A Cooper (Chairman), Mrs C Broomfield, M Broomfield,  

  J Ceiriog-Hughes, M Clayden, A Cooper, Mrs P Gregory, R Grevett, Mrs S Partridge,  

  M Revell, D Rogers and G Tyler 

 

In attendance: Mrs C Ward (Clerk of the Council) and Ms R Costan (Deputy Clerk of the Council)  

 

 

61/23  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

 

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Bennett (Personal), Street (Work Commitment) and 

Warren (Indisposition).  These apologies were accepted by the Council.  

 

62/23  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

 

Councillor Rogers declared a prejudicial interest in Minute 70/23 (Minute 24/23 of the Finance and 

General Purposes Committee Meeting held on 27 March 2023 refers).  He remained in the Meeting during 

consideration of this item, but took no part in the vote thereon. 

 

63/23   MINUTES 

 

The Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 27 February 2023 were signed by the Chairman as a correct 

record. 

 

64/23  SUSSEX POLICE 

 

(a) Inspector Neil Durkan 

 

The Clerk reported that she had previously circulated an email received from Inspector Neil Durkan, 

advising that he would be leaving the Arun NPT at the end of April, as a part of the Op Unify re-shuffle, 

and moving to Horsham NPT.  She said that he would be replaced by Inspector Damian Merrifield. 

 

The Council NOTED this information and recorded its thanks and appreciation to Inspector Durkan for his 

unceasing support throughout his time in post.  

 

(b) Matters Arising 

 

The Clerk reported that apart from an unsuccessful attempted break in to the compound leading to the plant 

equipment store and side and rear of the Youth Centre building, there was nothing of any significance to 

report since the last Meeting in respect of the Woodlands Recreation Ground.  The Police had responded 

swiftly to a 999 call but, unfortunately, on arrival at the site the perpetrators had fled.  This was, however, 

still an open investigation. 

 

She then advised that the Anti-Social Behaviour Officer at the Arun District Council had also provided 

information of recent issues of concern in connection with youths accessing the out-buildings within the 

grounds of the Rustington Convalescent Home, and a spate of ‘knocking on doors and fleeing’ that was 

taking place all across the district. 

 

The Council NOTED this information. 

 

The Clerk again reminded Members that the Arun District Weekly Bulletins were still being circulated via 

email as soon as they were received. 

 












































































































































